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2002, the Commission found a violation 
of section 337 in the unlawful 
importation and sale by respondents 
Silicon Integrated Systems Corp. of 
Taiwan and Silicon Integrated Systems 
Corp. of the United States (collectively 
‘‘respondents’’) of certain integrated 
circuits, and certain products containing 
same, made by a process covered by 
claim 13 of U.S. Patent No. 6,117,345, 
owned by complainants United 
Microelectronics Corp., UMC Group 
(USA), and United Foundry Service, 
Inc. (collectively ‘‘complainants’’). 

On March 13, 2003, complainants and 
respondents filed a joint petition to 
rescind the limited exclusion order 
under Commission rule 210.76(a)(1), 19 
CFR 210.76(a)(1), on the basis of a 
settlement agreement they had reached. 
Complainants and respondents asserted 
that their settlement agreement 
constituted ‘‘changed conditions of fact 
or law’’ sufficient to justify rescission of 
the order under Commission rule 
210.76(a)(1). Complainants and 
respondents also sought in their joint 
petition to have the Commission vacate 
Administrative Law Judge (‘‘ALJ’’) 
Order No. 5, which restricted the patent 
prosecution activities of William H. 
Wright of Hogan & Hartson, counsel for 
complainants, and other patent 
practioners at Hogan & Hartson, who 
had subscribed to the administrative 
protective order. ALJ Order No. 5 had 
been entered at the request of 
respondents. 

This action is taken under the 
authority of section 337 of the Tariff Act 
of 1930, 19 U.S.C. 1337, and 
§ 210.76(a)(1) of the Commission’s rules 
of practice and procedure, 19 CFR 
210.76(a)(1).

Issued: April 23, 2003.
By order of the Commission. 

Marilyn R. Abbott, 
Secretary to the Commission.
[FR Doc. 03–10615 Filed 4–29–03; 8:45 am] 
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Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Proposed Collection; 
Comments Requested

ACTION: 30-day notice of information 
collection under review: extension of a 
currently approved collection; survey of 
practitioners to assess the impact of 
transnational crime. 

The Department of Justice (DOJ), 
Office of Justice Programs (OJP) has 
submitted the following information 

collection request to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and approval in accordance with 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 
The proposed information collection is 
published to obtain comments from the 
public and affected agencies. This 
proposed information collection was 
previously published in the Federal 
Register volume 67, number 213, page 
67210 on November 4, 2002, allowing 
for a 60 day comment period. 

The purpose of this notice is to allow 
for an additional 30 days for public 
comment until May 30, 2003. This 
process is conducted in accordance with 
5 CFR 1320.10. 

Written comments and/or suggestions 
regarding the items contained in this 
notice, especially the estimated public 
burden and associated response time, 
should be directed to The Office of 
Management and Budget, Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Attention Department of Justice Desk 
Officer, Washington, DC 20503. 

Request written comments and 
suggestions from the public and affected 
agencies concerning the proposed 
collection of information are 
encouraged. Your comments should 
address one or more of the following 
four points: 

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

(3) Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

(4) Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of this information 
collection: 

(1) Type of Information Collection: 
Extension of a currently approved 
collection. 

(2) Title of the Form/Collection: 
Survey of Practitioners to Assess the 
Impact of Transnational Crime. 

(3) Agency form number, if any, and 
the applicable component of the 
department sponsoring the collection: 
OJP Form Number, none. National 

Institute of Justice, Office of Justice 
Programs, Department of Justice. 

(4) Affected public who will be asked 
or require to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: Affected public includes law 
enforcement administrators or other 
persons responsible for investigatory 
operations within sampled jurisdictions. 
The survey will gather information 
about the impact of terrorism and other 
transnational crimes on local 
jurisdictions across the country, 
including resource allocation, 
collaboration with other agencies, extent 
of activity, and awareness of activity. 
The data will be used to advise the 
National Institute of Justice, Federal law 
enforcement agencies, and State and 
local law enforcement agencies on how 
State and local jurisdictions are 
impacted by terrorism and transnational 
crime. 

(5) An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond: An estimated 250 respondents 
will complete the survey which will 
take 30 minutes to complete. 

(6) An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with this 
collection: An estimated 125 hours of 
public burden is associated with this 
collection. 

If additional information is required 
contact: Mrs. Brenda E. Dyer, Deputy 
Clearance Officer, United States 
Department of Justice, Information 
Management and Security Staff, Justice 
Management Division, Suite 1600, 
Patrick Henry Building, 601 D Street, 
NW., Washington, DC 20530.

Dated: April 25, 2003. 
Brenda E. Dyer, 
Department Deputy Clearance Officer, United 
States Department of Justice.
[FR Doc. 03–10684 Filed 4–29–03; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4410–18–M

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

Antitrust Division 

Notice Pursuant to the National 
Cooperative Research and Production 
Act of 1993—Cable Television 
Laboratories, Inc. 

Notice is hereby given that, on March 
5, 2003, pursuant to section 6(a) of the 
National Cooperative Research and 
Production Act of 1993, 15 U.S.C. 4301 
et seq. (‘‘the Act’’), Cable Television 
Laboratories, Inc. (‘‘CableLabs’’) has 
filed written notifications 
simultaneously with the Attorney 
General and the Federal Trade 
Commission disclosing changes in its 
membership status. The notifications 
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